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	WORSHIP FOR SUNDAY 23rd MAY 2010
PENTECOST SUNDAY 

	10.30 am
	
	Wesley
	Combined Service 
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PENTECOST CELEBRATION – NEXT SUNDAY
23 MAY

Come and celebrate the birthday of the Church!

On Sunday 23 May, 10.30am all the congregations of the Parish are invited to join at Wesley Church, corner Hillside Road and Wesley Street, for a celebration of Pentecost, the day when Christians remember the coming of the Holy Spirit to Jesus’ disciples.  This will be the only service in the parish on this day.  After the service there will be tea and coffee available (not lunch).
INVITATION TO ALL ABBA FANS
A Sing-A-Long to the film Mama Mia will take place on the Big Screen in the Mornington Church on 21st May 2010.  Commencing at 6:30p.m.  All Welcome.  Ice Creams at Interval.  Small fee to cover cost of Refreshments
A MESSAGE FROM CORNELIA

Dear Friends,

This is to let you know that after much thought and prayer I have decided that this year will be my last in Dunedin. I will therefore join the Methodist Church’s stationing process and seek a new appointment for 2011. Stuart and I ask for your prayers as we enter the last months of our ministry among you, and we assure you of our prayers as the Parish seeks appropriate people to continue ministry among you. It is quite a while yet till we have to say goodbye, and it will not be easy as we get used to the idea of leaving you and moving somewhere else. We will both do our best to help the Parish prepare for the coming changes in ministry.

Yours in Christian love,  Cornelia

PARISH PROFILE FOR STATIONING
The meeting on Monday 11 May made further progress with the Parish Profile for stationing. The new version of the profile will be distributed to Leaders Meetings shortly in preparation for approval at the Parish Meeting on 26 May.
MOSGIEL PENTECOST SERVICE 
The Combined Churches of the Taieri extend a warm invitation to a Pentecost service on Sunday 23 May, 7pm in the East Taieri Church. Anyone who requires a ride please phone 489 7663. 
CANDLELIGHT MEMORIAL 2010 

Started in 1983, the International AIDS Candlelight Memorial takes place every third Sunday in May and is led by a coalition of some 1,200 community organisations in 115 countries hosting local memorials that honour the lost and raise awareness about HIV. This year's Candlelight Memorial takes place on 16 May, when New Zealanders will be gathering in Auckland, Wellington, Christchurch, Dunedin and Invercargill to remember friends, family and whānau who have died. We invite you to come and stand with us as we mark this important occasion.   St Paul’s Anglican Cathedral, The Octagon, Dunedin, 16 May 2010, 7.00pm.
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING: The next meeting takes place on Wednesday, 26 May, 7.30pm at Wesley Church.

MORNINGTON METHODIST WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP 
The Afternoon Group meets again on Wednesday 26 May at 2pm when Cynthia Duncan will speak about her brooch collection. Cynthia invites members to bring their special old brooches to the meeting, too.

Please remember the 2009-2010 APW/MWF Special Project, “Supporting Youth – They’re Worth it!” The New Zealand Presbyterian and Methodist churches’ youth ministries will share a portion of the money raised. The remainder will be donated to Christian World Service to support Nicaragua’s CEPAD Development programmes. 

CONGRATULATIONS to Lynley Kloogh and Robyn Freeth, (Mornington), two of the Dunedin Harmony Chorus of Sweet Adelines, who took first place and a gold medal at a recent national competition in Wellington. Many of you will have read about it on the front page of last week’s edition of the “Star”. Surely a lot of meticulous practice went into their win.

This is also an appropriate time and place to acknowledge Lynley’s and Robyn’s excellent floral arrangements, - especially on Easter Sunday and Anzac Day.

EARLY CHURCHES IN AND AROUND DUNEDIN

This is the title of an attractive little book published recently by a Christchurch couple, Derek and Judith Hamilton.  It consists of photos and brief descriptions of many early church buildings in the Dunedin area built up to about the mid 1930s. The book retails in bookshops for $27, but the authors have made copies available to us at the cost of $25 each. $15 of this will go to the Hamiltons to cover the cost of publishing, and $10 to our church funds.   Please speak to Stuart or Cornelia if you would like to purchase a copy. You can view copies of the book at church over the next few Sundays.
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

To the following children celebrating birthdays:

19th May – Mia Pienaar 

21st – David Cannon 
I am assuming that most of our readers are familiar with the term "the New Age Movement", and the reality that in its many expressions it is found in all Western countries. You have most likely encountered it in the form of promotions for the various "Body, Mind, and Spirit Festivals" that are held regularly in most of our major cities. As I write, I am looking at the promotion for Dunedin's upcoming "Health & Spirit Fest." It's the same thing.


No doubt there are individuals reading this article who are themselves personally involved in various New Age initiatives or programs. I am one of those individuals as I am involved with the Evolve Trust in Dunedin. This Trust hosts a variety of New Age-type programs. In my case, the Trust offers me the space and promotion I need to offer my "Sacred Pipe Ceremony" - the Native American "Peace Pipe" ritual (to use a popular wording). I am one of the two "Pipekeepers," as they are called, in New Zealand. Maybe I could write a separate article on this at a later stage.


My Sacred Pipe Ceremony is a case in point - the point being that I can be sure of a welcome in a New Age setting. A welcome in a church setting is much more unlikely! And herein lies a conundrum: New Age communities are generally much more open than church communities to variety, exploration, challenge, radicalism, and all-out adventure in spiritual life.


Of course, I do realize that when it comes to church communities a lot depends on "which church, and where." My own church, Mornington, is very open and innovative.


My personal view is that Methodist folk don't need to panic when it is suggested, perhaps, that they explore subjects like REIKI, CRYSTALS, MEDITATION, CLAIRVOYANCE, BOWEN THERAPY, and so on....and on. My advice is that you be selective. It's as simple as that in my view. Certainly, there is no need to reject all New Age activities out-of-hand. As in most areas of life, extremes are to be avoided.


That said, I offer one strong word of caution: Some New Age advocates can sometimes show an embarrassing level of simplistic thinking in their enthusiasms. Obviously, enthusiasm should not come to the detriment of critical thinking (evaluation of evidence, for example), balanced presentation, and openness.


My personal conclusion is that the New Age presence in New Zealand is generally a good thing. I can assure you, from experience, that many, many people who never go near a church are nevertheless pursuing active spiritualities in New Age settings.


Aelred Edmunds
PARISH BULLETIN


16th May 2010 
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